## OFFICE OF HOUSING & URBAN IMPROVEMENT

Miriam Carrillo, Office of Housing & Urban Improvement Director E: miriam.carrillo@copbfl.com IP: 954.786.4659 IF: 954.786.5534

## MEMORANDUM - 22-019

TO:

Mark Berman, City Attorney

FROM:

Miriam Carrillo, OHUI Direct

DATE:

October 19, 2021

RE:

Resolution Request-Approval of the City's Application for the Florida

Department of Economic Opportunity Community Development Block Grant

-CV Grant

The City is applying for a Florida Entitlement Community Development Block Grant Coronavirus Relief (COBO-CV) Grant. The City's Office of Housing and Urban Improvement is requesting a resolution approving the City's application for the grant and acceptance if awarded, and authorizing the appropriate City Officials to execute any and all documents required for such purpose.

The total grant requested amount is \$518,561.00. These funds will provide relief of rental payments for up to six (6) months to alleviate the housing burden for low income households (at or below 80% AMI) that have lost or had their incomes reduced as a result of COVID-19.

The deadline to submit for this grant is November I, 2021.

Should you have any questions, please contact Alex Goldstein, Program Compliance Manager at ext. 464 l.

Thank you.

Enc.